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NEXT SHPA MEETING 

The next General Meeting of the 

Associat ion will be held on 

Wednesday 12th February, 2014 in 

the South Hobart Community Hall, 42 
D'Arcy Street, commencing at 

7:30pm.  All residents are welcome to 

attend. 
 

ELECTRIC BIKE TEST 

RIDES 
Saturday  1st March 2014 

2:00 – 4:00 pm 

Hobart Rivulet Linear Park 

Eco-Bikes, in conjunction with the 

South Hobart Progress Association, 
wi l l  b e  con duct ing  a  f r e e 

demonstration of a variety of electric 

bicycles.  Come along and learn about 

this fun way to travel and test ride a 
variety of electric bicycles from eco-

Bikes.  Meet on the bike path at the 

end of Anglesea Street near South 

Hobart Primary School 

Please bring a bike helmet, if you 

have one. 
 

OH, THEM DAYS! 
Thanks to all those marvellous people 

who have rung up with information 

about the history of South Hobart. 

This feedback is terrific!  Keith 
Roberts found a gem in 

the Mercury of 1872:  “One day in 

July, snow fell so heavily on Mount 

Wellington and South Hobart that at 
the Cascades it  lay six inches deep. 

J.M.Wilson, later Premier, was so 

impressed that he set his employees to 

making snowballs. They amalgamated 
them into two immense masses of 

snow: the largest snowballs anyone 

had ever seen. Wilson sent one to 

town on a dray. It was set up in front 
of the Duchess of Kent Hotel in 

Murray Street, and the Landlord 

added a sign: 'Polar Bear caught on 

Mount Wellington'”.   Can anyone 
remember when we last had snow six 

inches deep? 
 

 

FOUND – PARAKEET 
A trained pet parakeet (about the size 

of local rosellas) has made its way to 

Jubilee Road just before Christmas.  

The parakeet is being well cared for, 
but the bird-loving household has 

been unsuccessful in its attempts to 

locate the owner/s.  For details, please 
telephone Nina on 0458 233 882. 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
Licence No C0624 

 

369a Argyle Street 
North Hobart 

 

Postal Address: PO Box 665 North Hobart 
 

6231 0275 
Fax: 6231 0825  

 

0412 120 106 

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065 

LIVE LIFE 
A simply healthy store 

 

Whole foods/bulk food 

Herbal medicine 

Naturopathy 

Iridology 

Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki 

Acupuncture 

Bowen Therapy 

Nutrition 

Lifestyle Counselling  

 

Open:  Mon-Fri 9 am- 6 pm 

          Saturday 9 am– 4 pm 

358 Macquarie Street 

6223 7388 

NEW MEDICAL PRACTICE 
A new holistic medical centre, which 

uses intravenous vitamin infusions 

and complimentary therapies to treat 
illness, has opened in the old AMA 

Building in Gore Street, opposite 

Vaucluse Gardens Retirement Vil-

lage. The practitioners include Dr. 
Rheinard Hemm, who specialises in 

obesity, computer gaming addiction, 

and non-drug treatments for depres-

sion and seasonal affective disorder; 
Dr Greg Schwarz - nutritional and 

environmental medicine;  Michael 

Thomsen, who is a naturopath and 

herbalist, dealing with male fertility/
whole body hyperthermia; Viola 

Hemm, a naturopath/art therapist/

Bowen therapist/haemaview; and Erin 

Collins, who specialises in naturo-
pathy/female fertility and hormonal 

health/herbalist.  Phone: 6224 6717   

www.gorestreemedical.com.au 
 

 

SHPS COMMITTEE 
The South Hobart Primary School is 

looking for a community member to 
join its School Association. The 

School Association helps to develop 

values and priorities for the School, 

provides advice and recommenda-
tions to the Principal, and carries out 

social and fundraising activities, such 

as the School Fair and Quiz Night. 

The role of Community Member can 
be filled by someone who has con-

nections to the School (maybe you 

went there yourself!) but may not be 

the parent of a child currently at the 
school. The Community Member 

should be available to attend School 

Association meetings, which are held 

on the second Wednesday of each 
month in term time. If you are inter-

ested in this role, please email the 

Chair, Margie Law, at margie-

law@intas.net.au 
 

 

 

WANTED TO BUY 
House in South Hobart area. Please 

‘phone or text 0417 522 710. 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER 

 

Hot and Cold Water 

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   
 

0417  327  969 
 

8 Congress Street South Hobart  

6224 0688 

Specialist fruit & 

vegetable grocers 

Salamanca Market 

Home Delivery 

www.harvestfeast.com.au 

0417 136 854  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

President:  Rosemary Sandford                         (Incorporating Cascades Progress Association)              Hon. Secretary:  David Halse Rogers 

Founded 1922 

PO Box 200 South Hobart Tasmania 7004 

www.shpa-inc.org.au 
+61 3 6223 3149 

No. 313 February 2014 
ABN  65 850 310 318 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 

Phillip Hoysted  

 6223 3415 

Rachel’s  

Massage Clinic 
ATMS Member                     Dip. Remedial Massage 

 

Remedial, Pregnancy,  

Relaxation, Sports          $35    $65 

Foot Pamper, Indian Head $45 

Hot Stone     1hr  $80,  90min   $110 
 

6285 2628 
0437 858 828 

 

Gift Vouchers Available 

FOODSTORE CAFE  
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch  

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection  

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food  

Friendly Atmosphere  

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available.  

10% Discount on all meals  

Open 7 Days  

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862 / 0447 517 540   

A Tiny Bit Marvellous 
 

Cake Decorating Supplies 

Party Supplies 

Helium Balloons 

Tin Hire 

 

445 Macquarie Street 
 

6224 4331  
 

www.atinybitmarvellous.com.au 

BERT'S RUBBISH 
REMOVALS 
Garden Clean Ups 
Builder's Clean Ups 

Tree lopping 
Household Rubbish 

Bert Smets  

6223 2225 

0418 109 485 

http://www.gorestreemedical.com.au
mailto:margielaw@intas.net.au
mailto:margielaw@intas.net.au


Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  

  

Hobart City Council  

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 
with our City's financial health 

 

6239 1317    0407 391 317 
Fax: 6239 1738  

eva@ruzicka.id.au 

 

Authorised by E Ruzicka 699 Huon Road Fern Tree 
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CEMENT RENDERING  

Exterior Textured Finishes  

Free Quotes  
 

   6249 5525  

       0407 845 058  

 

Loukas Vourlamis  

EARLY ATHLETES IN 

SOUTH HOBART 
The Mercury (1st January, 1874) 
carried an advertisement advising of 

the “first great cross-country steeple-

chase ever held in Tasmania”.  (The 

‘race’ was described as an event in 
“pedestrianism”.)  The Race started at 

the City Boundary Stone in Mac-

quarie Street, near Glen Street (the 

Stone still stands to this day).  There 
were six starters in the handicap event 

over about five miles ñup hills, down 

dales, and over fences marked at by 

flagsò.  Only three runners completed 
the course, finishing at the Cascade 

Inn, witnessed by a good crowd, who 

could see much of the progress of the 

Race along nearby hillsides.  H. 
Collins was first past the post, but it 

was decided that he “did not run the 

proper ground”, and the Race 

awarded to "backmarker A.E. Birdò.  
There were also some supporting 

events [probably along (now) Cas-

cade Road]. 
 

MT WELLINGTON ‘PIMPLE’ 

GETS A MAKEOVER 
The Hobart City Council is soon to 
refurbish the interior of the Pinnacle 

Observation Shelter on Mt. Welling-

ton.  The works will include installing 

new interpretive signage, heated seat-
ing, a new flooring treatment, public 

telescopes, painting and repair of the 

skylight, and removal of the existing 

plinth and handrails.  The building 
will be closed to the public from 

Monday 3rd February, 2014 for the 

nine-week construction period.  Ac-

cess to the main viewing platform and 
other facilities at the Pinnacle will not 

be affected during this time.  For 

further information, visit hobart-

city.com.au or ’phone 6238 2886. 
 

STILL GARDENING 
Organised by the HCC, this pro-

gramme aims to increase the capacity 
of older people and carers to find out 

about the benefits of gardening.  A 

range of short talks to community 

groups are available:  “Grow Your 
Own Nutrition”, “No Dig Garden-

ing”, “Vegies in Pots”, “Mulch”, 

“Compost”, “Raised Beds”, and 
“Waterwise Gardening”.  Enquiries to 

Jonah Gouldthorpe on 6236 9349. 

 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs  spices organics  

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses  catering 

gift hampers made to order  
 

Open 7 days        
362 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
6223 7728  Salad Bowl 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell  

Dr. Holly Donohoe  
Veterinary Surgeons 

 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

Hair  and beauty   
Jo Palmer 

 6224 3038 
251 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
www.southterrace.com.au 

Open Tuesday to Saturday 
We use and recommend L'Oreal,  Pureology, 

Matrix & Cloud Nine 

Flathead  a small, neighbourhood 

fish café serving great quality fish 

dishes in a friendly atmosphere.  

The associated fishmongers sells 

fresh fish, prepared fish dishes 

and accompaniments.  

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road  
www.flatheadcafe.com  

Painter  
W.F. (Bill) Harmon 

105 Wentworth Street 
 

For all your quality painting needs 

Interior, exterior and roofs 
 

Also Plaster Repairs - Old or New 

Free Quotes    Work Guaranteed 
 

6223 2002 

0438 124  229 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ banjo 

¶ singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   

produced and published on a voluntary basis solely as a 

community service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to 
ensure that the information contained therein is accu-

rate, no warranty as to such accuracy can be given and 
any reader who wishes to rely on such information for 

any purpose whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

Computer Services  
 

Computer Services 
Home and Business Support 

Computer Maintenance, Spares & 
Advice 

Smartphone and Tablet Repairs 
  

      0421  931  758  
        03 6165 1175  

www.aceitsupport.com.au 

STH HOBART BUSHCARE 

GROUP 

Sunday 16 February 10am - 

12.30pm 

Planting maintenance (Zone 4) 
Meet: End of Ingram Street, South 

Hobart. All equipment provided. 

Contact: Janet Stone.  Ph 6223 

8132. 
 

LEGAL ADVICE IN SOUTH 

HOBART 
As a local lawyer living and work-

ing in South Hobart, I am happy to 

help out with a free legal consulta-

tion or two.  In my experience, 
many people are reluctant to seek 

legal advice due to concerns about 

possible costs.  However, obtaining 

an early opinion on possible legal 
options and costs can save compli-

cations and unexpected expenses.  

For example, an incorrectly worded 

Will or contract issues can result in 
many legal and financial problems 

later.   For an appointment, please 

‘phone 6224 6932. James Burton, 

Solicitor LL.B. (Hons), BSc, GDLP.   
I offer advice on a wide range of 

matters including: Wills and Es-

tates; Relationships and Family 

Law; Conveyancing, Planning, and 
Traffic and Court representation. 

 

POSITIVE AGEING  

PROGRAMMES 
These programmes are held in 
Matherôs and Criterion House  just 

below the State Library of Tasmania 

in Bathurst Street.  The Hobart City 

Council team arranges a large vari-
ety of activities, including Art, 

Dancing, Music, Scrabble, Book 

Club, and Adult Education classes, 

etc.  Call in to the office in Matherôs 
House, talk to the staff and see what 

is of interest to you. 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Contributions are welcome and should be forwarded to 

the Newsletter Editor, PO Box 200 South Hobart 7004 

or to dhalserogers@hotmail.com by the first Monday 

of each month. 


